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Aim of this Presentation

• The aim of this presentation is to try and flesh out some of the early history 
of Holywell Golf Club in the words of its early members, neighbours and 
also from those of the Grosvenor estates on whose land the course was 
built. 

• It is hoped to build on the excellent club history prepared by Ray Lewis and 
others for the Club Centenary book in 2006. 

• Where possible, photos and illustrations will hopefully help to cast  a bit of 
light on how today’s golf course has evolved since 1906.

• Regarding the land we play on, the presentation will also have a look 
beneath the ground surface at the massive industrial effort that took place 
more than one hundred years ago beneath the feet of todays golfers.  



Foundation of the 9 Hole Course in 1906



March 24th 1906 – Letter from Trevor Eyton (first 
secretary) to Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor Estates) 
asking what will be the conditions for playing golf.

Sources:-
Grosvenor Estate Archives

& Flintshire County Council
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Permission

Granted for ten 

bob a year!

March 25th 1906 – Reply to Trevor Eyton (first 
secretary) from Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor Estates) 



March 31st 1906 – Acceptance of the annual rent by Trevor 
Eyton (first secretary) to Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor Estates) 

Sources:-
Grosvenor Estate Archives

& Flintshire County Council



March 31st 1906 – Trevor Eyton (first secretary) askes 
Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor Estates) if the Duke will 
become the first president of the club.

Sources:-
Grosvenor Estate Archives

& Flintshire County Council



April 19th 1906 – Letter from Trevor Eyton (first 
secretary) to Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor Estates) 
advising him that work on the course was progressing.

Sources:-
Grosvenor Estate Archives

& Flintshire County Council



Sources:-
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May 12th 1906 – Note to Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor 
Estates) from Eaton Hall confirming that the Duke will 
agree to become the first president of the club.



May 20th 1906 – Letter from Trevor Eyton (first 
secretary) to Humphrey Lynes (Grosvenor Estates) 
naming the club’s vice presidents.

With the Duke of Westminster as president and an Earl 

and two Knights as vice presidents, we had a pretty high 

calibre executive committee in 1906!
Sources:-
Grosvenor Estate Archives

& Flintshire County Council



So what did the 1906 course look like?





Here is a tour round the 1906 course!



1st Tee and Green (257 yds.)



1st Tee and Green (257 yds.)



2nd Tee (307 yds.)



2nd Tee (307 yds.)



2nd Green (307 yds.)



2nd Green (307 yds.)



3rd Tee and Fairway (365 yds.)



3rd Tee and Fairway (365 yds.)


